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My Brothers            
 
First, let me say that I hope you and your loved ones are prioritizing your health and resiliency. 
  
It is September already and things are still very cautious at this time due to the virus and now the wildfires. Since most of 
us are in the ñhigh riskò group I urge all to stay safe and do only what you feel is reasonable and still protect your health 
and that of your family. This too shall pass. Speaking of Caution, our PSD George Czerwonka, a veteran of the Insurance 
industry for over 40 years has kindly consented to serve as our Insurance Chairman on Liability issues. Each month George 
will present, in the bulletin, an article describing best practices towards protecting your councils, watch for it. 
 
Are you feeling overwhelmed with Training, videos and Webinars? Me too, but let me pass on this thought. Right now, 
since we do not have the advantage of in person work and we need to do more than just sit by and wait for things to get 
better, we have all resorted to digital presentations. The Supreme council has presented and continues to present many 
forms of Trainings and meetings online. At one point just before the virus attacked, I had appointed a Fraternal Trainer to 
work with our FS Trainer and the Supreme Regional Growth Director in this area only to see the Supreme Council come 
out with so many items that are very well done and informative. 
 
In light of all the opportunities to view information direct from Supreme I am asking our State personnel to limit the 
amount of computer time we require of our members. Hopefully, this will give a bit of relief to so many. 
 
Hereôs a word from our Supreme Rep Chuck Davlin: 
There are Councils and members all over the Order who are working to overcome and work within and around the 
restrictions of both Church and State to provide value to their Parishes and Communities.  Councils and members who are 
making a difference in their Parishes and Communities.  
 
There are also Councils and members who seem to be content to shut the doors of their councils waiting for 
ñnormalò.  These members and Councils seem to believe that if we shut down completely for 6 or 8 or 12 months, everyone 
will flock back once ñnormalò returns and we can go back to how ñwe have always done itò.  We know this is NOT the 
case; if we are not present during the crisis, if we are not leading the way to mitigate the effects of the crisis, if we are not 
providing avenues of service and faith during the crisis, no one will join us once the crisis is over because they will not see 
value in us. We as leaders, we as members, we as men, we as KNIGHTS have to be out front in our Parishes and 
Communities and FOR our Families in a highly visible, highly effective and very involved manner to show men WHY they 
should join us now and into the future and HOW they can make a difference both NOW and into that future. 
 
We CANôT let our Order become another victim of the virus and the only way we can prevent it is to BE KNIGHTS; 
active, out-front, leading-the-way, brave and true KNIGHTS! Fraternally, 
  
Chuck Davlin 
Assistant Regional Growth Director ï West 
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State Chaplainôs Message 

Fr. Kenneth St. Hilaire 
State Chaplain 

K of C WA 

 
 
 
Ahhhhhh, election seasoné Wait, did I say ñahhhhhò? I meant ñuuuugghh!ò I suppose there are a lot of 

people who rejoice with inexpressible glee during presidential election years: political science majors, ad 
salesmen, and anyone who enjoys watching a good fight. I have never enjoyed the experience. I find myself 
battling worry and anxiety over the election, getting frustrated as tension and hostility heighten, and becoming 
weary from the constant barrage of political conversation and advertising. I suspect I am not alone in this. In any 
case--whether we enjoy or dread it--the time is drawing near for the American people to cast their votes. 

The first thing we want to promote as Knights of Columbus is voter turnout. For the past hundred years or 
so, only about 50-60% of eligible voters have voted in presidential elections. The Knightsô Nonpartisan National 
Get Out the Vote Program (kofc.org/vote) offers a platform online that makes it easy for people to register to 
vote, check their registration, find their polling place, and arrange for absentee and early voting. I encourage you 
to share this website with members of your councils, family members and friends, through social media and in 
whatever way possible. Every citizen shares the responsibility for electing our government leaders. 

Secondly, we as Knights need to promote civility in politics. Of course, we have no control over the 
materials that political parties and candidates put out. However, we do control our own engagement in 
conversation, what emails we send or forward, and what we post on social media. Knights should lead by 
example. ñBe gracious and charitable when using social media to discuss political issues. Rather than attacking a 
candidate or political party, share resources to guide others in their faithful citizenship. Refrain from engaging 
with people who leave inflammatory or impolite comments on your councilôs Facebook Page.ò (From kofc.org) 

A third and final suggestion is that we vote well, that is, with properly-formed consciences. To this end, I 
urge you to read and take to heart the United States Conference of Catholic Bishopsô document Forming 
Consciences for Faithful Citizenship, available at usccb.org. One of their key points in this document is that not 
all public policy issues are equal. Thus, when considering various presidential candidates, we must first identify 
their stances on the weightier and more urgent issues, and only then look at the other points, which are important 
even if less pressing. 

Letôs say you and your wife are going out for dinner, and you want to hire a sitter for the children. No 
perfect sitter exists; they all have their good points, but they also have faults. You have to sort through the good 
and bad to make the best hire. Maybe one sitter is excellent in helping the children do their homework, but is also 
a tyrannical disciplinarian, inflicting serious bodily harm on any child that even slightly misbehaves. You would 
not hire that sitter, since the well-being of the children is of primary concern. Another sitter would die for the 
children, but is a slob, and you know the kitchen will be a mess when you get home. Though not ideal, this sitter 
is a potential hire, since you are on the same page regarding the weightier issues. 

This is a simplified analogy, but the main point is valid: we may not disregard any of the important issues, 
but we must pay attention to the critical issues first. The Bishops of the United States are unambiguous about 
what constitutes the preeminent issue for our consideration. Please read their document and heed what they have 
to say about our political responsibility. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 
Fr. Kenneth St. Hilaire, State Chaplain 
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Kim Washburn 
State Secretary 
Washington State Council 
StateSecretary@KofC-wa.org 

State Secretaryôs Message 

  
 
 
 
 
     STATE SECRETARY OCTOBER 2020 
 
Brothers, 

When you read this Bulletin report, I will have an updated PSA which will tell where I go from here after prostate 
cancer removal. Steve Snellôs 2nd Edition will have the results of that PSA October 15th for you to read if 
interested. 

Here is an update on our collections and donation status.  

Pennies for Heaven, we are blessed to have receive $53,851.37 from our councils last fraternal year, and 
continuing throughout the end of 2020. Thatôs 92.32% of our State goal, but during these time, I think that is 
excellent. GREAT JOB GUYS!!! 

We have now received per capita from all active councils. Yes, thatôs 100%. Thanks to all FSôs, GKôs and DDôs 
that have been involved in making this happen.  

On to insurance, 63.75% of our councils have paid their insurance premiums as of September 17th. While we are 
three months into the fraternal year, all insurance should have been paid by now. Please make it possible for me 
to report 100% insurance paid in the November Bulletin.  

Now for Columbus Charities 501 (c) 3 Tootsie Roll Program, we are still investigating the possibility of 
GoFundMe as a method of keeping our Tootsie Roll Program alive. Just want you to know weôre still working on 
it. GoFundMe is more involved when dealing with a 501 (c) 3. Some councils are able to hold drives in particular 
counties, so that will help our cause.  

Any questions about our Tootsie Roll Program can be directed to Worthy Tootsie Roll Chairman and District 
Deputy, Scott Charleboix, or me.  

Stay safe. Show the virtual love. 

Kim Washburn 
State Secretary 
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    An Urgent Message from the Oregon State Deputy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Lane County ï United Way of Lane County, 3171 Gateway Loop, Springfield, OR 97477 

Contact - Thomas Price (Financial Secretary Council #17442) ï 541-554-2581 

  

This has been a very tough month for our Brothers, Families, Catholic Communities, and fellow Oregonians. With the 
current situation of the forest & grass fires destroying homes, businesses, and with at least nine people have died in these 
wildfires burning in Detroit, Gates, Indaha, Lyons, Mehana, Mill City, Sublimity, Aumsville, Silverton, Mt. Angel, Salem, 
Diamond Lake, Illinois Valley, Ashland, Phoenix, Talent, Medford, Eagle Point, Glide, Oregon City, Molalla, Colton, 
Forest Grove, Henry Hagg Lake,  Roy, McKenzie in the Springfield/Eugene area, Mapleton, Lincoln City, and Otis. I am 
currently working with the Supreme Office and Territorial Growth Director Bob Kish and they have been extremely helpful 
in navigating me to help obtain information on how to get help to those areas hit the hardest. Please share with the councils 
in your Jurisdiction. Thanks! 
If you would like to donate to help the members and fellow Oregonians who were displaced and affected by these 
fires. Please send your checks to Oregon State K of C Charities, c/o State Secretary Sid Thiel, 17180 SW Smith Ave 
#83, Sherwood, OR 97140.  100% of your charitable contribution will go directly to those affected areas of the wildfires 
and note that your donation is tax deductible.  Please note on the check that the contribution you are making is for the 
Oregon wildfire. 
If you would like to help serve or donate supplies, please send these items to the following locations.  Please contact 
everyone noted below prior to doing so to coordinate any help you want to provide. 

Jackson County - Medford K of C Hall, 772 Black Oak Dr., Medford, OR 97504 Contact ï Joe Scheacher (District 
Deputy #9) - 541-282-4208                                                                                              
Lane County ï United Way of Lane County, 3171 Gateway Loop, Springfield, OR 97477 Contact - Thomas Price 
(Financial Secretary Council #17442) ï 541-554-2581                                                                                                      
Marion County ï Anthony Hall, 11758 Sublimity Rd. SE, Sublimity, OR 97385 Contact - Ed Deihl (Grand Knight 
Council #2439) - 503-510-3415 
  

These locations need the following items: personal protection equipmentôs, gloves, water, food, toiletries, blankets, 
clothing, sleeping bags, air mattresses or cots, socks, menôs, women's clothingôs any size, undershirts underwear, feminine 
hygiene supplies, white tank tops (underwear type), coats, and tents (2-man, 4-man or whatever size).                           
We can overcome these obstacles of COVID-19 and Wildfires if we work together and continue to do the work that the 
Knights of Columbus in Oregon do. Wear the emblem of the order proudly and let us help our communities and show the 
State of Oregon the Knights of Columbus will never Leave No Member or Neighbor Behind. Let us pray for some rain or 
snow to help stop the spread of these wildfire and let us all pray for all the firefighters & volunteers who are risking their 
lives.  May God give them extra strength and keep them safe. WE ARE ALL BROTHERS!  Vivat Jesus!                                                                                               

Ron Boyce, Oregon State Deputy, Knights of Columbus                                                                                                        
P.O. Box 23093                                                                                                                                                                   
Tigard, OR, 97281                                                                                                                                                                    
Cell # 503-730-1986 
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State Treasurer Message 

Gregory S. Mahoney 
State Treasurer 
Washington State Council 
StateTreasurer@KofC-wa.org 

 
 
 
 
Brother Knights, 
 
October is here and the beautiful Fall colors are a wonderful sight to see.  Fall and Spring are my 
two favorite seasons.  I like them so much because of the steady and complex transition that 
occurs every year on a grand scale.  So much change occurring by the minute over the course of 
weeks and months, and what is utterly magnificent is the order by which all that change abides.  
Perhaps these two seasons are another manifestation to me of Who is in charge.   
 
The reassurance that God is in charge provides me a sense of calm despite the endless negative 
barrage the secular world chooses to focus its attention: pandemic confusion, social unrest, 
misguided standards of correctness and economic uncertainty to name just a few. To be sure, 
there is a plethora of reasons, featuring mainly disordered and ill-defined sentiments, for the 
tumultuous state humanity finds itself often mired in and that we find ourselves uniquely a part 
of, but still called upon to do something.  We can do something for the good in our world, and 
we must do something through the grace and mercy of God ï the One who is in charge.  We 
must act with the same urgency as Christ did two millennia ago. 
 
Iôll say it again this month, the challenges we all face demand that we find new solutions to help 
the Church, our parishes, our communities, our councils and the Order.  Never let a challenge 
stifle effort to advance Godôs Kingdom.  Rather, we should be that much more determined and 
focused on God to render any challenge trivial. 
 
ñBad times, hard times, this is what people keep saying; but let us live well, and times shall be 
good. We are the times: Such as we are, such are the times.ò 

                                                                                             - Saint Augustine 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
Fraternally, 
Greg 
 
Gregory S. Mahoney 
State Treasurer 
Washington State Council 
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State Advocateôs Message  
   

State Advocateôs Message 

Thomas C. Williams 
State Advocate 
Washington State Council 
StateAdvocate@kofc-wa.org 

Hi Brothers, 
 
A quick note as we head into fall in this crazy year - I hope you and your families are continuing to do well. 
 
I would like to share one of the questions I have been asked this past month and where the information can be found in the 
Officers Desk Reference documentation. This is a great resource for Grand Knights to search for guidance and advice for 
their questions, and you are always encouraged to reach out to me, too. 
 
Crowdfunding 
I have received many questions on fund-raising as Councils are unable to hold events in person and raise money. Many 
Councils are looking toward using an online application such as GoFundMe to raise money for a specific event. There is a 
section in the Officers Desk Reference that deals specifically with Crowdfunding and the requirements that I encourage you 
to read the section in full (the link is below). 
 
The gist of the article is that using a crowdfunding platform to raise money for a specific activity is permitted, in 
conjunction with an actual event. For example, you may want to raise money for Tootsie Rolls or Coats for Kids, and tie the 
event to coat distribution event.  
 
You should look at this a tool for a specific need, for a limited duration rather than being open-ended. A council should not 
use a crowdfunding platform to raise money for Council administrative costs. Specific requirements are below on how a 
Council should conduct a crowdfunding drive: 
 
1. Identify itself by its council name, number, and geographic location, in accordance with the guidelines for Ordinary 
Fraternal Use of the name and emblem of the Knights of Columbus; 

2. Conform its fundraising appeal with the mission, identity, and procedures of the Knights of Columbus; 
3. Identify clearly the beneficiary of the fundraising appeal; 
4. Promote its fundraising appeal only within the state jurisdiction where the council is located, as soliciting contributions 
in other jurisdictions is generally prohibited; 

5. Handle funds with the highest standards of ethics and accountability, following the relevant laws of the Order. Proceeds 
from a charity fundraising event or crowdfunding appeal may not be used to pay for ordinary council expenses. The 
proceeds must be disbursed as follows: 

¶ Payment of the expenses associated with the event; 

¶ Donation to the designated charitable organization. 
6. Obtain event insurance to cover all potential liabilities associated with a fundraising event; 
7. Avoid any sort of binding or long-lasting contract, partnership, or agreement with the crowdfunding company. 
 
Please read and understand the full article online, and let me know your questions. 
 
https://www.kofc.org/au/apps/oo/cm/en/odr/council_assembly_activities/index.html#4.  
  
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Tom 
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Dr. Scott Hulse 
State Warden 
Washington State Council  
StateWarden@kofc-wa.org 

State Wardenôs Message  

 
 
 
So what is next? How many times have we asked ourselves this question during the past nine months? Since July, 
twelve Councils of our one hundred and sixty-one Knights of Columbus Councils in Washington State have been 
providing Monthly Service Reports describing their Councilôs activities. What are the remaining Councils doing? 
I believe that even though our ability to meet together in person is restricted there are more than twelve Councils 
that are actively supporting our Faith in Action programs in many different ways. We need to hear from those 
Councils so that we can learn from them. While this may be a new experience for our younger members and their 
families, many of our members have witnessed similar difficult situations in the past. Our Faith enabled us then 
and will enable us now to come out of the current dilemmas: the Covid-19 pandemic, poor air quality, devasting 
forest fires, hurricanes and flooding, and  a weak economy, among others. We will be stronger individuals in the 
end if we remain steadfast to the tenants of our Faith as described by James [1:27], ñReligion that is pure and 
undefiled before God and the Father is this: to visit the orphans and widows in their affliction and to keep oneself 
unstained from the world.ò 
 
It doesnôt matter what is next if we take care of the small details in the lives of our families, our Parishes, our 
communities and our Nation, and as long as we continue to believe in and engage in the Corporal Works of 
Mercy: feeding the hungry, giving drink to the thirsty, clothing the naked, sheltering the homeless, visiting those 
in prison, comforting the sick and burying the dead. 
 
We can overcome regulatory constraints if we carefully plan our activities so that we protect our members and 
those with whom we interact in our Parishes and communities. Please contact your local public health agencies 
and find out what precautions are necessary. Please also contact your Parish Priest and ask what you and your 
Council can do to serve. 
 
Restrictions that produce inactivity are only an excuse for doing nothing. Look for opportunities to serve your 
neighbors, your community, your Church and your nation. We will get through what is happening today. We will 
get through it faster if, as brothers, we work together to serve those who need our help. As laborious as reading 
reports is, I enjoy reading about your Council activities and will support you in any way that I can so please send 
me your Monthly Service Report. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Scott E. Hulse 
State Warden 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiRgIy75sTXAhWLi1QKHUjKD_cQjRwIBw&url=http://www.catholictradition.org/Litanies/litany20b.htm&psig=AOvVaw29xZJeB6uGgOConj_2Xyp8&ust=1510980278434022
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Immediate Past State Deputyôs Message 

Bob Baemmert 
Immediate Past State Deputy 
Washington State Council 

 
 
 

 
     D˛ʘÙʠ F˛rɮeʠ Tʙ Vᴉʍ? 
(É "ÒÏÔÈÅÒÓȟ  
 
.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ σȟ ςπςπ ÉÓ ÒÁÐÉÄÌÙ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȭÓ %ÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ $ÁÙȢ  
 
) ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ÁÂÏÕÔ ÙÏÕȟ ÂÕÔ ) ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÈÅÁÒÄ ÍÕÃÈ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÕÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÅÌÅÃÔÉÏÎȢ 2ÉÇÈÔȩ /ÕÒ 
ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÓÁÉÌÉÎÇ ÒÉÇÈÔ ÁÌÏÎÇ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ Á ×ÈÏÌÅ ÌÏÔ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÔÒÏÖÅÒÓÙȟ ÄÉÖÉÓÉÏÎȟ ÏÒ ÄÉÓÃÏÒÄȢ 
2ÉÇÈÔȩ 9ÕÐȟ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÉÓ ÊÕÓÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÂÒÏÔÈÅÒÌÙ ÌÏÖÅȢ %ÖÅÒÙ ÄÁÙ ) ÍÁÒÖÅÌ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 
ÓÔÕÎÎÉÎÇ ÄÅÍÏÎÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ ÈÏ× ×Å ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ÐÏÌÉÔÉÃÁÌ ÖÉÅ×ÓȢ  
 
!Ó Á ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ×ÈÏ ÓÐÅÎÔ ÔÅÎ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ 3ÔÁÔÅÓ .ÁÖÙȟ ) ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ 
ÆÅÅÌ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÉÄÅ ÏÆ ËÎÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ) ×ÁÓ ×ÉÌÌÉÎÇ ÔÏ ȰÇÉÖÅ ÉÔ ÁÌÌȱ ÔÏ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÒÅÅÄÏÍ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 
ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÁÆÆÏÒÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȢ /ÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÐÏ×ÅÒÓ ×Å ÅÎÊÏÙ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ 
ÒÉÇÈÔ ÔÏ ÖÏÔÅȢ  
 
)Æ ÙÏÕ ÄÏ ÎÏÔ ÖÏÔÅȟ ÙÏÕ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÇÈÔ ÔÏ ÇÒÉÐÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȢ 3Ïȟ ×ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ 
ÍÏÔÉÖÁÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÐÁÔÒÉÏÔÉÓÍ ÏÒ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÐÌÁÉÎȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÏÌÄ ÇÅÅÚÅÒ ÈÁÐÐÙ ÁÎÄ 
ПÉÎÄ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÖÏÔÅȢ  
 
)4 4!+%3 !,, /& 53Ȧ  
 

+ÅÅÐ ÓÍÉÌÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÖÅ Á 'ÒÅÁÔ -ÏÎÔÈȦ 
 
'ÏÄ ,ÏÖÅÓ 9ÏÕȦ 
 

"ÏÂ "ÁÅÍÍÅÒÔ-)03$ 
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State Membership Directorôs Desk 

 
 My brothers, 
 
How goes the battle? Tough times we live in right now, right? Tough times make tough men - how are you 
responding?  
 
October is the month that we will celebrate the Beatification of Fr. Michael J. McGivney, what better way to 
bring a man into the Knights during this special month? As we prepare for the special Mass on October 31st in 
the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Hartford, I would challenge each of you to reach out to at least one man, to share 
the story of Fr. McGivney and to ask them to join the Knights in honor of this special event. Think of how 
meaningful it would be for a man to join our Order in the month that our founder is Beatified? Brothers, make it 
so! 
 
The Supreme Knight Carl Anderson reminded us in his address to the Supreme Convention in August that when 
we ask someone to join the Knights, we are offering them to ñbe someoneò rather than ñdo something.ò While 
the Knights have a wide slate of programs and opportunities to offer to prospective members, it is important to 
remember that this is a chance to ñbe someone.ò  Who is that someone, you might ask? To me, a Knight is a 
pillar of his community, someone who admired because of his devotion to his Church and community. A Knight 
is man who is a leader of his family, who is sought out for advice and counsel. What we offer is a chance for 
that man to join with strong Catholic men who are committed to serving others, to fighting to the good fight as 
we build Godôs Kingdom here on earth. 
 
Archbishop Chaput was scheduled to be the keynote speaker at the National Catholic Prayer breakfast this year, 
and when the event was rescheduled due to COVID-19 he was unable to give his remarks. They appeared in an 
article in First Things in September, and it struck me that how perfectly they complemented my theme this 
month. 
 
Archbishop Chaput spoke about the legacy of La Chanson de Roland (The Song of Roland), a book composed 
more than 1,000 years ago in the 11th century. It tells the story of Roland, a captain of King Charlemagne, and 
his actions at the Battle of Ronceavaux Pass in AD 778. 
 
Charlemagne, the King of France, was fighting against the Muslim occupiers in Spain. After a great victory, he 
intended to move his army back to France to rest, recuperate and re-arm. The mountain pass he would need to 
go through, Roncevaux, was narrow and treacherous. Roland, his most trusted captain, was left to guard the pass 
so that the main army would not be ambushed from behind. Roland was given the great horn Oliphant to blow to 
warn Charlemagne if the enemy approached. 
 
Roland was betrayed, his holding party was overwhelmed but he was able to sound the horn and warn 
Charlemagne. By the time the main army had returned, Roland and his small company had given their lives to 
protect their comrades. 
 
From Archbishop Chaputôs remarks: ñRoland and his comrades fought because that was their duty. But they 
sacrificed their lives because their love was greater than their fearðtheir love of God, of their king, of their 
brothers in the pass, and of one another. The root of that word ñsacrificeò is telling. It comes from the Latin 
words sacrum facere: to make sacred, to make holy. When we dedicate our lives to something, we acknowledge 
and reinforce the truth that itôs higher and more important than ourselves. We sanctify itðeither with our blood, 
or with our time and the passion of our hearts.ò 
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State Membership Directorôs Desk  (Cont.) 

Thomas C. Williams 
State Membership Director 
Washington State Council 
Membership@kofc-wa.org 

While today most of us are not asked to make such a sacrifice, we are still have a duty to our families, our 
communities, to our brother Knights. That sense of duty is driven by our faith and our love of God. That is why 
you see all the programs the Knights have that impact positively so many around the world. That is the what we 
are offering to men when we extend an offer of membership in the Knights, the chance to share that love of God, 
that sense of duty.  
 
And that, my brothers, is central to what we offer to a man when we extend membership in the Knights of 
Columbus - not just another duty, but a great love. A love that is greater than fear because it is a love of God, of 
our fellow man.  
 
This is what makes our Order so special and why we ask you to recruit new members. We offer a gift to new 
members, a chance to be someone, to be part of something special, and a way to triumph in these uncertain times. 
 
As a sidenote, if you have never read ñThe Song of Rolandò I would encourage you to do so. To a Catholic, this 
is as powerful as the Spartans at Thermopylae, as the ñCharge of the Light Brigadeò or any other heroic tale. You 
will not regret it! 
 
Now, for the less fun stuff - how we are struggling with our membership numbers. At the time of this article 
being written on September 20th, the WSC had recruited 84 new members. Our net numbers are even worse as 
there have been a large number of suspensions already this year. The good news is that two Councils have 
already achieved their yearly quota: St. Martinôs Council 16361, Lacey. in Division 1 and Fr. Treunet Council 
3611, Anacortes, in Division II. Gentlemen, we can be successful if we are diligent and creative as these Councils  
have demonstrated. 
 
If you have been successful recruiting men this year, please reach out to me and I will share your tactics. We have 
recruited 84 new men, so something is working, we need to focus on tactics that work.  
 
Thank you to you all for persevering through this tough times. As I started this article, tough times make tough 
men, and I encourage you to reach out to share the gift of the Knights. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Fraternally, 
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